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Welcome, Melissa McMahon, to the  
Eugowra Public School team! Melissa 
has joined our staff team working in  
the office, filling in for Kylie Reeves 
while she is on leave. Melissa will be 
working Monday – Wednesday until 
the end of Term 4 2021. We are so 
grateful to Melissa for stepping into  
this position and we appreciate her  
support in the office already! She is 
doing a fabulous job in a quite 
demanding and multi-faceted role. 
We are currently advertising  
for our School Administration 
Manager position (Kylie/Melissa’s  
job) for Term 1 2022. It is a seven 
day/fortnight position and involves 
school administration/office  
responsibilities. Please contact the 
school if you are interested in 
applying for this position 
Thank you for your continued  
support and understanding as we 
adjust to these changes in our  
school. Please feel free to call or 
text me if you have any concerns. I 
thank you in advance for your 
understanding as we all embark 
on another learning curve and  
continue to learn new skills in the 
coming weeks.  

Our Kindergarten 2022 Orientation 
students joined us for their first full 
day at school on Monday.  
They continued to work on their 
Pre-Kindergarten skills with Miss 
Groves,  in preparation for starting 
school next year. With the K/1/2  
class, our new “Kinder” students 
participated in a fun Science 
experiment, making slime from  corn-
flour and water! They also 
practiced some Christmas songs  
with Mrs Nixon from Mitchell 
Conservatorium which will be 
performed at our Presentation Night. 
  

It was an absolute  privilege and 
pleasure welcoming the new Kinder 
2022  students into our school for 
Orientation days — we are very  
excited about you joining us as  
students at Eugowra Public School 
2022! 

Year 5 students have been busy 
preparing their Captain and  
Leadership speeches for elections 
for 2022 positions. They will be  
presenting their speeches to all our 
students on Thursday, and then all 
students will get the opportunity to 
vote for School and Sporting House 
captains. We are looking forward to  
hearing some quality speeches that 
are inspirational and show insight 
into some of the plans our students 
have for our school in 2022. Best of 
luck to all Year 5 students!  
Thank you to all our parents and  
community for your support of our 
school in many ways. It is a 
privilege to work within this 
community and to work with such 
positive and motivated students. 
Please contact me if you have any  
concerns or issues regarding our 
school and your child’s education. 
I am keen to work with you as a 
team towards achieving the best 
learning outcomes possible for your 
children. 

We are always here to listen and  
help.  
Take care and be kind to each other.  

Carolyn Austin (Relieving Principal)  

K/1/2 made banana splits in 
Kitchen last week and had a great 
time adding creative touches with 
chocolate chips and strawberries. 
The banana splits were 
very popular and Year 3-6 are 
looking forward to their 
opportunity this week.  



 

 

 

Election Day, Saturday 
December 4th – Eugowra Public 
School is a polling booth! 
Please support our school by 
providing some baked goods 
for a P&C cake stall at the 
polling booths – Help us raise 
money for our stdents, future 
excursions and learning oppor-
tunities! Drop off cakes etc at 
school  
Friday afternoon, Decem-
ber  3rd or Saturday morning   

WHAT’S ON . . .  
 
 
Year 6 Farewell Disco to go ahead! K-6 
students only. Tuesday Dec 14th 
 – Information Note to come.  
 
 
 

Intensive Swimming lessons start Monday 
November 29th to Friday December 10th – 
students swimming every day, 2-3pm, at  
Eugowra Swimming Pool with lessons from 
qualified Auswim teachers – students placed 
in small ability groups with an EPS teacher 
or Auswim teacher - buses and pick 
ups from the pool – information note to 
come.  

 
 
Year 7 Orientation at Canowindra High School for interested current 
Year 6 students – Friday November 19th and Friday December 3rd – 
call school for more info – students/parents to arrange own transport to 
and from.  
 
 
Save the date! EUGOWRA PUBLIC SCHOOL PRESENTATION 
NIGHT 2021, Wednesday December 8th, more information to come 
surrounding Covid guidelines.  



 

 

    

Week 8 22.11.21 
 
 MUSIC 

23.11.21 24.11.21 
 
SPORT 
Basketball 

25.11.21 
 
COOKING  

26.11.21 
 
LIBRARY 

Week 9 29.11.21 
Intensive 
Swimming 
 
 
MUSIC 

30.11.21. 
Intensive  
Swimming 

1.12.21 
Intensive 
Swimming 

2.12.21 
Intensive  
Swimming 

212.21 
CHS 
transition 
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IMPORTANT MESSAGES: 
 
STAY UP TO DATE ON FACEBOOK 
WITH EPS - https://www.facebook.com/
EugowraPublicSchool 
 
• Term 4 Dates, Tuesday October 5th –      

Thursday December 16th. 
• Term 4 activities to look forward to! 

 2 weeks of Intensive Swimming     
lessons, November 29th-                        
December 10th 

• Sport Day—Wednesday 
• Library Day—Friday 
• ‘Fat Parcel’ Lunch Orders—Wednesday 
• CLAIM THE DATE—End of Year                     

Presentation Night. Wednesday 8th               
December 21. 

• EOI for SAM position 2022 

Help Please  
 
Following home learning, we have a number 
of our decodable readers that have not been 
returned. If you have any at home, could you 
please return them ASAP, so they can then 
be used in the classroom. They are very    
valuable to us! 
 
A few titles that are missing are:  
Volcanoes, Big Things and Pelicans,  
The Long Way Home, A Strange Tale,  
Rise and Shine, Hullabaloo among many 
more. Thank you - Mrs Welsh 

PLEASE RETURN 
ANY SCHOOL 
LIBRARY BOOKS 
AND READERS as 
we finalise end of 
year checks. We’d 
love to see all our 
books returned, 
ready for next 
year!   



 

 

FLOODS 
Jett enjoyed some kayaking in his front yard! 
 
Mrs Austin’s needed her gumboots to go 
walking this week! 

REMEMBERENCE DAY 2021 


